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THE FOGHORN
Newsletter of the Marine Modelers Club

of New England

   2015-- Our 26th Year!!

June 2015

  
Commander:    Mike Hale 508-880-3051 commander@marinemodelers.org
1st Officer:  Gaspar LaColla 781-396-6542    1stofficer@marinemodelers.org
Events Officer:   Shaun Kimball                                events@marinemodelers.org
Publicity Officer:   (vacant)                              publicity@marinemodelers.org
Treasurer/Membership:  Ed Arini 781-640-2625     treasurer@marinemodelers.org
Newsletter Editor & Webmaster:  Bill Michaels 978-760-0343   newsletter@marinemodelers.org

Note:  Use officers@marinemodelers.org to reach all the club officers as a group. 

Upcoming Meetings

Sunday, June 14, 10am – 2 pm:  On the water at Memorial Park Beach in Sharon.  Note-- you 
will need to get a pass to get in-- see more below.  

Sunday, July 12, 10am – 2 pm:  On the water at Memorial Park Beach in Sharon.  Note-- you 
will need to get a pass to get in-- see more below.  

Access to Memorial Park Beach

During the months of June, July, and August, you need a pass to get into Memorial Park Beach. 
The club has purchased several passes-- each one admits one vehicle with all its passengers into 
the park.  

If you don't have a pass in hand,  you can call Ed Arini and we'll have
someone meet you at the gate with a pass.  

You can reach Ed at 781-640-2625. 
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May Meeting Report

The May meeting was held at Silver Lake in Wilmington, MA.  The weather was very nice, and 
we had a good turnout, with a lot of boats.       

Members in attendance included:  

Arthur Perlmutter, Alan Beeber, John Cooper, Bob Prezioso, Ed and Linda Arini, Bob and 
Johanna Okerholm, Bill Michaels, Shaun Kimball, Charlie Tebbets, Gaspar LaColla, Ben Amato,
and Mike Fioretti.  We also had a visitor, Ewhen Nychajlowskyj from New Haven, CT.  

Arthur Perlmutter brought along his current project:  A Sand Barge Tender, a boat he saw in 
Florida.  The boat works with a sand barge, dredging up sand form the ocean bottom for use in 
repairing beach erosion.  
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Vinnie Caccamesi is our contact at the Town of Wilmington-- he is the guy that gets us access to
the beach for our events.  He brought along his granddaughter Brianna, who had a nifty little RC 
Duck Tours boat/truck.  The model could run on the ground and in the water.  Brianna had fun 
driving it down the beach and into the lake,and then sailing around. 
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Gaspar La Colla had a bit of a bad day.  He had brought along his USCGC MONOMOY, a 110'
Patrol Boat, and it suffered some damage when it fell off the cradle during a hard stop on the 
drive to the lake.  The entire mast came loose at the base. It fell over on its side and was only 
held in place by all the flag halyards.  Gaspar said it shouldn't take too long to fix...

Visitor Ewhen Nychajlowskyj brought along a beautiful wooden fishing boat. The model started
out as the Artesina Latina kit of the Helene, but Ewhen added a lot of very nice scratch-built 
detail to the model.  
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Shaun Kimball has nearly finished his repaint of his Goliath Tug in USCG Colors....

Charlie Tebbets (L) and Bob Prezioso checking out Charlie's Chris Craft.  Looks like they are 
both happy that it is finally warm enough to go wading without boots!
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 2015 Schedule
(updated 25 May 2015)

DATE  EVENT
 Sunday, March 22
12-4 pm

Indoor meeting at Mike Hale's house.

Saturday-Sunday, April 18-19 Woods Hole Model Boat Show

Sunday, April 26
10am -2pm

Icebreaker Fun Float-- Our first on-the-water event of the 
season.  Memorial Park Beach, Sharon. 

Sunday, May 17
10am - 2pm

On-the-water at Silver Lake in Wilmington, MA.

Sunday, June 14
10am - 2pm

On-the-water at Memorial Park Beach in Sharon, MA. 
 Parking Pass required in order to enter the park.

Sunday, July 12
10am - 2pm

On-the-water at Memorial Park Beach in Sharon, MA.
Parking Pass required in order to enter the park

Saturday, August 1
9am - 5pm

Salem Maritime Festival

Sunday, August 16
10am - 2pm

On-the-water at Memorial Park Beach in Sharon, MA.
Parking Pass required in order to enter the park

Saturday, September 19
10am -2 pm

On-the-water event at Wayland Town Swim Beach, on Lake 
Cochituate.  We'll be attending the Charles River RCers Float 
Fly In. 

Sunday, October 4
3-8 pm

Day/Night run at Memorial Park Beach in Sharon.

Sunday, October 18
10am - 2pm

On-the-water at Silver Lake in Wilmington. 

Sunday, November 15
tbd

Indoor Meeting at Hobby Land in Stow.  

Sunday, December 6
12-4pm

Holiday Dinner

Check the club website for the latest version:  

  www.marinemodelers.org
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